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Guatemala is the source of a large portion of the world trade in tillandsias. Many of the plants currently sold in large numbers by Guatemalan tillandsia suppliers were initiated in the days before many of the species were described. Taxonomy often doesn’t keep up with the speed of the commencement of trade in plants. The state of tillandsia taxonomy is such that some of the suppliers of these tillandsias have traded them for many years under the closest species that they could find, and as a result they often have been still traded under that name, as if out of habit, because both the vendor and the purchaser know what they will get and what to supply, if they order those names. In the late 1980’s and early 1990’s many of the species were described and most were sorted, but sometimes it takes longer. For example, it has taken until this year for the plant the Guatemalans call either T. capitata ‘Peach’ (not to be confused with the T. ‘Capitata Peach’ from Mexico) or T.sphaerocephala to be described as T.riohondoensis. How long it will take the commercial trade to catch up with this change is anyone’s guess.

One group of plants where taxonomy has not been keeping up is the group we associate with T. tricolor. This includes T. tricolor var tricolor, T. tricolor var melanocrater  ( now T. melanocrater) and T. tricolor var picta are the botanical varieties of T. tricolor, but recently there have been other related species newly described such as T.welzii and T.crista-gallii. Even though T.crista-gallii comes from Mexico, the type locality is almost on the Guatemalan border, leading some to speculate that its habitat may cross over into Guatemala. T. crista-gallii as it is known locally in Mexico means cock’s comb and we have started calling these errant forms ‘Chooks’ where they have a similar  compound inflorescence where the short branches bend outwards, the floral bracts are red with scattered scales and the flowers are blue tubular with stamens exserted .
Here in Australia we see a range of forms of these T.tricolor-ish plants come into culture which have been close to the species T.crista-gallii, but we are unsure of their provenance or their actual identity. Hence we have coined the term ‘Chooks’ to deal with them. In all probability the name ‘Chooks’ will remain an Australasian phenomenon but will be put in the BSIs Bromeliad Cultivar Register (BCR) so that there is a record of this/these plants' identity.

